
Illinois State Stock Horse Association 
Meeting with Jubilee State Park, Wednesday, June 29, 2016, 5:00 p.m. 

Jubilee State Park Ranger Office, Brimfield, IL  

Present: President Brian Sorensen, Vice-President Don Phelps, Secretary/Treasurer Jenna 

Walker, ISSHA Members: Terry Benson, Jerry Benson and Jim Sorensen, Joe Bassetti-Jubilee 

State Park Site Superintendent and Melinda Kitchens-Regional Land Manager 

This meeting was held to discuss the future of us hosting an ISSHA 100 Mile Ride at Jubilee 

State Park in 100 Mile Ride Meadow and use Quail Meadows area in 2018 or 2019.  

We discussed that our ride starts Labor Day and continues Labor Day week; however, trailers 

will start coming in the week before ( we can tell them they cannot start coming in before a 

certain day).  Our ride is an organized ride with, trail guide, trail boss and five assistant trail 

bosses.  The trails we would use would be the marked trails on the current map – 32 miles. We 

understood that the trails need work and would be more than willing to help clean up trails and 

have cleanup days, coordinated with the Site Superintendent – Joe.   We were told that Dove 

hunting will be going on in park and that we would ride the opposite area (we will only allow 

people to ride with the organized ride in the morning as to not interfere with the dove hunting).  

We pay the camping fees, $10 per night per trailer and the shelter fee of $25 per day.   

 
What we would need for the Site Superintendent to do: 
 Area Mowed 
We would provide our own: 

Porta Potties 
Dumpsters for waste and garbage removal 
Food 
Tent 
Tables 

 
We stated that as of right now our rides have been between 75 and 150 people, however 
everybody loves riding at Jubilee State Park and our number could go up.  We have had 300 
people in the 100 Mile Meadow before and that was plenty of parking.  We also understand the 
park rules and when it rains, we would not be able to ride.   
 
We would type a letter of intent and send to Joe.   
 
Respectfully Submitted by Secretary/Treasurer, Jenna Walker 
Illinois State Stock Horse Association 
 


